
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
   
 
March 5, 2021 
 
 

Dear Forrestville Valley Community, 
 
 
Please see our COVID-19 updates from this week: 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
*Year to date, 60 households account for the 76 positive cases and the total number includes all students and staff. 

 
Our number of positive cases remains the same as last week. We have 39 high school students in quarantine due 
to close contacts associated with basketball and football. As of today, both the Varsity and Jr. Varsity Boys’ 
Basketball Seasons have come to a close. We are closely monitoring our students in quarantine and are 
communicating with both the Ogle and Stephenson County Health Departments. 
 
Our regional area is seeing a decrease in transmission, overall positivity rates, and the number of new cases. The 
incident at the high school is solely related to our inability to social distance during basketball and football 
activities. However, we want to be mindful that COVID-19 is a virus. Please continue to follow all precautions and 
pay careful attention to your student as you complete your daily symptom screener. If your son or daughter is not 
feeling well, please keep them home. 
 
If you have any questions regarding COVID-19 symptoms, testing options, or quarantine, please contact our 
school nurse, Mrs. Jennifer Nelson. She can be reached by contacting your school office or by email at 
jnelson@fvdistrict221.org. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Mrs. Smith 

Data Total District FJSHS FGS GVGS 
Number of Cases this week 3 3 0 0 

Percent of Cases this week 0.76% 1.38% 0.00% 0.00% 

Year to Date Cases* 76 46 24 2 

Year to Date Percent of Cases 9.63% 10.57% 9.38% 2.41% 
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